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Purpose

To present Deloitte’s internal audit findings on their review of the Authority’s Financial Control systems.

Recommendations
The Committee is asked to: 

a) Consider the internal auditor’s findings on the operation of the Authority’s financial control systems, as set out in Annex 1;

b) Endorse or amend the management responses to the recommendations for action.

Executive Summary
Deloitte, the Authority’s internal auditors, have undertaken a review of the Authority’s financial control systems as part of their approved internal audit work programme for 2007/08.  This review was undertaken as a result of the internal auditor’s risk-based approach to design of their internal audit programme, and also in follow-up to the financial control self-assessment exercise undertaken by corporate services staff in 2006/07 and reported to Committee.  The outcome of the financial control system review is set out in Deloitte’s report, at Annex 1 to this paper.

The review finds that, in overall terms, the financial control environment is effective.  The report does highlight control gaps in respect of access to and password control over systems, recording of cheque income and recording of fixed assets.  Seven recommendations for action are made (three recommendations at priority 2 level and four at priority 3).  

The Deloitte report set out at Annex 1 includes draft management responses to these recommendations, including suggested responsibility and timescale for action where appropriate.  In this instance, there are a number of instances where the need for additional control is questioned: the requirement for additional verification of fixed assets; review of payroll journals; and the ability to force changes to passwords for specific systems.  Only one recommendation questioned is at priority 2 level, the remainder being at priority 3 (“minor issues where management may wish to consider our recommendation”).


